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In January, the Economic Affairs Committee of the House of Lords published its report on the use of RPI. The 
report made a number of conclusions and recommendations. 
 
This morning the Chancellor published his response to that report. 
 
The key announcement is that a consultation will take place starting in January on an alignment of RPI with 
CPIH (CPI including housing), at some point between 2025 and 2030. The response also notes that the UK 
Statistics Authority does not require the consent of the Chancellor to change the calculation of RPI after 
2030.  It’s not completely clear, but reading between the lines we think that it is possible (perhaps even 
likely?) that RPI will effectively be based on CPIH from 2030 and possibly earlier - our initial interpretation is 
that the change is going to be made from 2030 and the consultation is about whether to make the change 
before then, i.e. between 2025 and 2030.  
 
We will provide further comment in due course but forecasts for CPIH are generally lower than forecasts for 
RPI under the current methodology - by around 1% p.a.  This means that future index-linked gilt payments 
(and other assets such as swaps that provide a hedge to RPI) are therefore likely to reduce as a result of an 
alignment with CPIH. That is unlikely to be welcome news for LGPS funds holding index-linked gilts (or other 
assets such as swaps that provide a hedge to RPI) but whose liabilities are currently CPI rather than RPI-
linked (i.e. this change will potentially affect their assets but not their liabilities).  Any funds with material index-
linked holdings (current or planned) should consult with their actuary and investment consultant.   
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About Aon 

Aon plc (NYSE:AON) is a leading global professional services firm providing a broad range of risk, retirement 
and health solutions. Our 50,000 colleagues in 120 countries empower results for clients by using proprietary 
data and analytics to deliver insights that reduce volatility and improve performance. 
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